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Deakin University/DH/DHS Strategic Alliance 
(Barwon - South Western Region) 

Executive Meeting

Minutes

8.30 to 10 am Wednesday 12th March 2014
Deakin Regional Community Health Hub (REACH) Bld

Waurn Ponds Campus, Geelong
Chair:  Professor Brendan Crotty (Pro Vice Chancellor, Faculty of Health, DU)
Present
Professor John Toumbourou (Professor and Chair in Health Psychology, Faculty of Health, DU)

Ms Chris Faulkner (Area Director Barwon DHS) delegated representative for Ms Anne Congleton (Regional Director, DHS)

Ms Maree Roberts (Director Health and Aged Care, DH) 

Ms Kay Mills (Health and Aged Care, Department of Health)
Mr Chris Loughnan (Project Officer, Deakin/DH/DHS Strategic Alliance)
Apologies
Mr Peter Lake (Area Director, Western District DHS)
Ms Leanne Hodder (Manager, Local Connections, Barwon DHS)
	Item

	Subject
	Actions

	1


	Welcome and Introductions
Brendan welcomed participants to the meeting and noted apologies from Peter Lake and Leanne Hodder 

	

	2


	Confirmation of Minutes of the last Executive meeting 20th October 2013
Business Arising from Minutes 
Business arising issues are covered  under Agenda Items and Executive Report Summary 

	Minutes confirmed. 

	3
	MOU /MOU Schedule update
A final version of the MOU and 2014 Work Schedule has now been circulated and signed by the senior representative from each organization (name and title included) with Brendan signing at today’s meeting. 

	Chris to scan and circulate a copy of MOU and Work Schedule to all participants and forward to Deakin document storage (Isabella Sulek)


	4

	Alliance Executive Report
John outlined the Alliance’s limited capacity going forward with funding restrictions but that key actions to maintain for 2014 include:
· Continue Alliance Executive meetings (x 2 per year) for intelligence sharing and collaboration on common priority projects

· Continue Peter Quail Oration under Alliance banner

· Developing a Project Collaboration Advisory Group to meet this year for intelligence sharing and collaboration on common priority projects

Maree noted the Alliance moving into a different stage but still a committed collaboration working together in a different way. Brendan observed the value in scheduled meetings to get DH and DHS senior management together with Deakin to discuss issues of mutual interest.
Peter Quail Oration 2014
The general consensus from the Executive was that Dr Steven Allender’s Oration last year: "Where next for prevention of chronic disease? Scaling up from community based obesity prevention in schools to whole populations" was very well received and relevant to staff of all Alliance members.

A range of suggested presenters for the 2014 Oration were canvassed for discussion including

· Associate Professor Peter Miller on a topic related to his work on alcohol fuelled violence

· Dr Felice Jacka on her work around mental health and obesity
· Soon to be appointed Professor in Disability to Head up the Disability at Deakin Group

The Executive agreed all speakers offered excellent themes but after discussion concluded that Disability and the launch of the National Disability Insurance Agency (NDIA) in Geelong are huge issues of relevance to the region. The Executive discussed the Oration format and recommended that the soon to be appointed Professor in Disability be invited to deliver this year’s Oration with Mr David Bowen (inaugural CEO of the NDIA) be invited to MC or make a presentation at the event. It was also recommended that a speaker with Lived Experience of disability be included in program presentations. The topic would be developed by the speaker/s but as a broad theme include the Australian Nation’s response to disability and what the creation of a National Disability Insurance Agency in Geelong means for the region.  The targeted date for the Oration is for the week from Monday 28th July to Friday 1st August at a venue at the Deakin Waterfront Campus conveniently situated for NDIA, TAC, DH, DHS and Deakin staff and offering excellent disability access facilities. Suggested venues include The Percy Baxter Lecture Theatre or Western Beach Room.   
Webpage update report 

Chris reported that the headings and content on the Alliance webpage have been updated to more accurately present the planned operational model for 2014 as well as link the Alliance webpage to the Faculty of Health web architecture. Content now includes links to

· Professor John Toumbourou’s completed  Delphi study Reports
· Dr Steven Allender’s  2013 Peter Quail Oration “Where next for Prevention of Chronic Disease” 

· A Summary of the Camperdown Place Based Community Strengthening Forum

  

http://www.deakin.edu.au/dhs/index.php
 

DH/DHS/Deakin Future Projects discussion
John outlined the opportunity at Executive meetings to identify consulting projects of mutual interest that due to Alliance capacity constraints would then require a budget and support staff from Alliance organizations to organize and complete. He noted looking into the horizon for opportunities to develop probably for next year. Maree noted Department of Health priorities on the radar including:
· Health Literacy: exploratory discussions with Richard Osborne’s team re Aboriginal Health Literacy and trying to come up with joint projects to add meaning to Aboriginal Health projects across the region. Also evaluation expertise needed by Department of Health especially in Aboriginal health improvement programs

· How to Manage Change in Health: discussions with  John re developing an historical piece of work telling stories of changes in Health Services and Workforce across the region to help inform people regarding current challenges
· Preventative Health and Obesity link to Regional Managers Forum (RMF) Maree has had discussions with Steve Allender and Colin Bell about trying to get these issue on RMF agenda Chaired by Andrew Tongue and ask for Deakin representation at these meetings. Brendan nominated as appropriate choice to attend RMF. Brenda suggested developing projects in Obesity Prevention. Maree proposed an idea to build on work of Healthy Together project in Geelong to systematize obesity prevention in region
· Delphi project findings potential to do more analysis especially around solutions and evidence based practice to priority issues identified around mental health, obesity and place based disadvantage   

	Brendan to confirm availability of Professor in Disability to deliver 2014 Oration after  appointment confirmed 
Brendan to brief  Maree on the Institute of Koori Education
Maree to nominate Brendan to the RMF 


	5
	Budget
Alliance finances and activity is now constrained due to member organizations current budget constraints. Small and diminished budget to complete agreed work schedule for 2014. Project Officer EFT position reduced from 0.6 to 0.2 with estimated 2014 surplus @ $3000
	

	6
	Deakin Activity update (Brendan Crotty)
The overall Deakin situation continues to be very positive 

National 
· Faculty enrolments have been healthy growing at between 5 to 10% and hence provides a continued positive financial environment this year, but going forward more likely to be closer to 2% and challenges may include findings of Commission of Audit and possible changes to student quota caps
Local 
· New appointment to head Disability at Deakin pending with challenge to engage at desired levels with NDIA, TAC and Work Cover. http://www.deakin.edu.au/research/disability/
· Integrated Health Research Centre (IHRC) is being formulated from McKeon Report identifying gap between evidence produced and implementation in health service delivery settings. The aim is to get Health Faculties and Health Services across the region visibly working together to translate evidence into practice with a focus on prevention health and obesity implementation science.
· Hospital developments include a partnership with a Deakin Chair of Orthopaedic Surgery based at St John of God to advance training and research. The Epworth Hospital development for Waurn Ponds Campus has gone to tender for decision and go ahead.   
· Medical Workforce planning challenges occurring finding training positions in region for graduates. Deakin is working with Monash and Melbourne Medical School on proposal for regional based post graduate training programs

Department of Health update (Maree Roberts)

· A lot of work and a lot of change in sector with restructuring and recommissioning of service system delivery to be implemented in April
· New Mental Health Act presented to Cabinet and to be tabled in parliament shortly with the process including a range of community forums and appointment of new Mental Health Commissioner

· Major changes in Commonwealth Aged care arrangements with new market/contract approach with emphasis on creating of community aged care packages and move away from residential aged care. These changes will be especially challenging for smaller health services and risk of no providers in small towns
· Role of Medicare Locals under review and uncertain 
· Aboriginal Health Services work aiming to raise the profile on aboriginal health and for committees to work effectively 

· Subregional planning processes in progress developing service plans in Corio Norlane and Corangamite areas
· Work focus around i-Health and Bowel Cancer Screening in Aboriginal Communities. Bowel Cancer screening pilot being undertaken across Warrnambool and Moyne Shires

Depart of Human Services update (Chris Faulkner)

· DHS restructure has now settled

· NDIA transition remains the biggest activity with deficit funding challenges. Individual Support Packages have been moved to NDIA and agreement that those receiving supported accommodation packages deem into NDIA
· Services Connect pilot running in Barwon area with the focus on one client and one plan. Trial ends in June with DHS to assess whether to roll out or wind back pilot

· Service Providers reviewing how to do business and struggling with cost challenges now as a business not NGOs. 

· A Family Violence Working Group with Police has been developed in the Northern Suburbs with possible opportunities to work with Deakin

· BOB Group including Centrelink and Drug and Alcohol Barwon working with high risk adolescents

· Aboriginal and NDIA roundtable discussions to improve disability support connections

· Centre for Human Services Research and Evaluation has been established to coordinate DHS research activity. Chris is the link to this group 

	Brendan to keep Maree advised of developments

in regard to IHRC and Medical Workforce Planning

John Toumbourou  and Chris Faulkner to discuss connections re Family Violence and BOB group
Chris Faulkner to forward DHS Research Centre information to Executive  

	7
	Focus for Project Collaboration Advisory Group

The Executive discussed the setting up of the Project Collaboration Advisory Group and with the wide range of activity discussed at today’s meeting there was no final decision determined on its focus and structure. John expressed the hope that we are transitioning into a strong regional structure where G21,Great South Coast and Regional Managers Forum were now providing the leadership and resources to address a wide range of issues canvassed in today’s discussions. The Alliance is not advised to raise expectations with projects it cannot fund but is best placed to hook onto these groups with expertise and advice. 

John suggested that an Alliance Project Collaboration Advisory Group could be a vehicle for Deakin’s newly formulated Integrated Research Centre to have a Forum for DHS and DH staff to learn about its function and potential. It was agreed that it would be better to wait to later in the year until the Research Centre’s governance structures are confirmed before developing a structure and focus for the Project Collaboration  Advisory Group. 

	Chris and John to make contact with G21 and Great South Coast to seek their views as to how we proceed



	
	Next Alliance Executive meeting

Date: Wednesday 25th June
Time: 9 to 10.30 am

Venue: Deakin Reach Building, Waurn Ponds Campus

 

	Chris Loughnan  to organize and confirm  diary invitations for next meeting
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